From: Gruen, Andrea M - DNR

Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 11:59 AM

To: Gabriel Rodriguez (grodriguez@schiffhardin.com); Kristin Holloway Jones

(kristin.jones@newellco.com); kmcdaniel@manitowoc.org; Witte, Edward

Cc: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR; Nelson, William J - DNR

Subject: Newell Operating Company / City of Manitowoc Nov. 5, 2020 Meeting

Summary

Good morning,

This message is being sent as a brief summary to the teleconference held on November 5, 2020, between representatives of Newell Operating Company ("Newell") and the City of Manitowoc ("the City") regarding the Manitowoc City / Former Newton Tn Gravel Pit site ("the Site").

During the call, it was communicated by both Newell and the City that discussions have been underway to reach an agreement regarding cost sharing of cleanup actions at the Site. An agreement has been reached between Newell and the City through 2019, and discussions are ongoing for 2020 and beyond for as long as environmental obligations remain on the Site.

Newell and the City have agreed to provide the department with a status report on or before <u>January 15, 2021</u> to provide an update on the progress for reaching a cost sharing agreement for 2020 and into the future. If an agreement has not been reached between Newell and the City by this time, the department is requesting that a timeline be proposed for when such an agreement will be reached and to provide a frequency of when status updates will be submitted.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Thank you, Andrea

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Andrea Gruen

Environmental Enforcement Specialist – Bureau of Law Enforcement Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 2984 Shawano Ave.

Green Bay, WI 54313

Phone: (920) 366-1980

Andrea.Gruen@Wisconsin.gov

